## The original documents are located in Box C25, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 7/25/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

## **Copyright Notice**

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

July 25, 1975

Dear Dewey:

Betty and I were deeply saddened to learn of your brother's death, and we join in sending our heartfelt sympathy to you and your family.

We know the serrow that comes with the loss of one so close. Our hearts are with you and we pray that God's love will give you comfort and strength during these difficult days.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Dewey Bartlett United States Senate Washington, D. C.

bec: Max Friedersdorf

GRF:AVH:RLE:aby

## THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN....

## THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 23, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

THRU:

MAX L. FRIEDERSDORF MT

FROM:

WILLIAM T. KENDALL (M)

SUBJECT:

Death of Senator Dewey Bartlett's brother

Senator Dewey Bartlett's brother, David A. Bartlett, died early this week of cancer. He resided in Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Write the Jembles To Len. B.